Present Esquesing brief on dump

Following is the brief Acton Council presented to Esquesing council at the latter's regular meeting in the township offices Monday night:

March 20, 1967

Mr. Reeve and members of your council: Please accept our sincere appreciation, of your willingness, to allow us to appear before you this evening, as a full council, and constituting a delegation, to seek your earnest and understanding cooperation, in the matter of establishing a new sanitary disposal area, for our town's domestic, commercial and industrial garbage and waste material. This topic is not new to your council, and neither is our need for your co-operation in this

More specifically, we have come to ask your very early, (and immediate if possible), consideration of a change in by-law legislation, that will permit us to establish a new dump site, on town owned property governed by township by-laws.

We are fully prepared, to organize the operation of this area in a way that will be acceptable to all concerned.

With the exception of one member of your council, we know you are familiar with the area involved. We also know you understand our responsibility to the people of Acton, from a sanitary point of view.

Most of you have visited the site, and have verbally stated, that you saw no reason why this kind of operation could not be developed in this area if properly controlled by either the land fill or confined incineration method.

Our need is urgent, and an early decision by your council is urgent. Degrees of co-operation have been experienced between our councils before and our relationship is still an amicable one. This request should not pose any great problem for you, and until we can get the approvals from your council, that will allow us to consider this area in our deliberations regarding a new dump site, the sanitation committee of the Acton town council, can not be constructive in carrying out the responsibility.

Mr. Reeve and gentlemen, we realize you have more on your agenda than this delegation, but may I impress upon you the urgency of the subject. We would appreciate very much if you could deal with this, immediately after we leave. "Considering you have had full knowledge of our problem for many months", and, "that we can no longer continue our operation in its present location, and by the existing open face method," may we close our brief by stating, "That unless a favorable reply is forthcoming by April 29, 1967, we would have to assume that an intention to co-operate does not exist between Esquesing and Acton councils, and that we will have no alternative, but to accept your hesitation to reply, as a firm refusal".

Once again, may I thank you on behalf of the Acton Town Council, for allowing us to appear before you tonight.

Mayor and Council, Corporation of the Town of Acton.

Late News in brief . . .

(Continued from Page One)

The county was advised its share of the budget this year would be \$54,516 compared to last year's \$83,379. The Province has increased its share of the Society costs.

County Council approved Tuesday the by-law setting 1967 road costs at \$760,000.

Final approval was given the expropriation of a 63-acre Oakville site for the construction of a regional detention centre, at Halton County Council's Tuesday meeting. It was noted final expropriation would not be applied for until water and

County Council considered allocating funds for the purchase of a site in South Halton for the future establishment of the next home for the aged. Reeve H. Merry, Oakville, predicted the new Martin House, soon to be open adjacent to Halton Centennial Manor, would be full and overflowing by the end of 1967. "We can't wait five years to buy land along the Lakeshore Highway," he stressed.

The County Council set March 30 as a special meeting to review the 1967 budget.

\$29,000 budget

(Continued from Page One) "It should be good for 20 years after that," the chairman commented. "It's a good plant and could carry four more sheets of curling ice."

The chairman explained there could be a problem with the plant next season as the Department of Labor has made it mandatory for ice plants over 50 horsepower to have three men on, covering 24 hours a day. However, advice from a local engineer could result in the plant being cut down to 50 horsepower without too much difficulty.

The administration committee report on meeting with Roy Goodwin regarding use of the arena concession in conjunction with the curling club revealed the matter was settled to the satisfaction of both. A written agreement was to be forwarded to the concessionaire for his signature.

Mosting as a parks board, members discussed the work to be done dredging silt out of

Easter enders

About 250 dozen hot cross buns were ordered as scouts and cubs called door-to-door Saturday taking orders. The buns will be delivered Thursday. It has beco-project.

Fairy Lake and the effect it would have on the park. Erection of a retaining wall at the north end of the lake at an estimated cost of \$10,000 was probable following the improve-

Men's Club was ready to put a ball diamond in Glenlea park and a request from a ratepaver for relocation of the present diamond was received.

48 were passed for payment.

THURS.

SAT.

Sun.-Man.-Tues.-Wed. - Mer. 26-27-28-29

"Glass Bottom Boat" - Color

DORIS DAY - ROD TAYLOR

"CAT THAT HATED PEOPLE" - CARTOON

MARCH 23-24-25

The meeting was told the Y's

Accounts amounting to \$301



Kenzie, vice. (Staff Photo)

Randy Lidkea one of eight



RANDY LIDKEA

One of eight in the graduating class of the Niagara Parks. Commission School of Horticulture, Bertrand, Edgar (Randy) Lidken will receive his diploma at graduation ceremonies on Saturday, April 1, at

The son of Mr. and Mrs. E. W. Lidkea of 240 Mill St., Acton, he attended Acton high

The 25th graduation will be held at the School of Horticulture lecture hall and auditorium on the Niagara Parkway between Niagara Falls and Queenston. Maxim T. Gray, O.L.S., P.Eng., general manager and secretary of the Niagara Parks Commission. will be chairman with the Hon. James N. Allan, chairman of the Niagara Parks

Commission, as guest speaker. The graduate has completed a three year course which involved horticulture, floriculture, arboriculture, landscaping, soil chemistry, land surveying and other allied subjects. In addition to these subjects, much important practical work, English and mathematics were included.

The Niagara Parks diplomais presented to each graduate entitling him to use the letters N.P.D. with his name. The school was established

in 1936 and is the only school of its kind on the North American continent. Over this period, 180 persons have received diplomas.

Mr. and Mrs. Lidkea and friends, Mr. and Mrs. Jack McGeachie, will attend the graduation ceremonies.

On graduation day there will be a display of the models made by each of the graduating students. One of these is later.

"Way Way Out" - Color:

JERRY LEWIS

COWBOYS HOLIDAY

"CIRRHOSIS OF LOUVRE" - CARTOON

Show Times Weekdays - Sunday through Thursday - 8 p.m. 878-3272

MILTON KOXU

C.W.O.S.S.A. "B" district champions, Actom district high school's boys! curling team has a fine hold on their brooms as they go further in the quest for a title. From left Paul Youngblut, lead; Gordon Reed, skip; Barry Buchanan, second and Allan Mc-

Halton West Liberals meet

Liberals in the new provincial riding of Halton West have an organization and an executive. Now, all-they need is a candidate:

At a meeting Thursday evening in Burlington, Frank W. Herman of Burlington was named president of the newlyformed 'Halton West Liberal Association. The new riding, formed by splitting the former Halton riding into_two portions called Halton West and Halton East, now includes Burlington, Nassagaweya, Acton and the northern portion of Esquesing.

Peruse area shopping guide for district goods, services

For the first time this week a special shopping guide is being published on a district news page of the Free Press. This informative and handy list of district stores features

12 friendly merchants who are anxious to serve anyone in this area and want those outside their immediate locality to know of their range of goods and services.

Each week different stores will be spotlighted with a short story and picture, and the serles will run for 12 weeks.

Frances Barens, 5 injured in accident

Struck by a truck while crossing Church St. to her own nome, five-year-old Frances Barens received a fractured skull, broken collarbone and multiple bruises and abrasions Wednesday of last week about 5.30 p.m. She and her brother Gary, seven, waited for a truck to-pass in a snowstorm but headed onto the road in the path of a Ridley Cartage truck driven by Dennis Harvey Hogg, R.R. 4, Acton. The right front fender of the truck struck Frances but her brother escaped without injury.

Dr. Craig Hutchinson treated the girl at her home and sent her to Guelph General Hospital where she remained two days. Cons. Nick Farion rivestigated.

The pert Robert Little kindergarten student is the youngjest child and only daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Henk Barens, 44 Church St., and was with one of her five older brothers when the accident happened.

the model of landscaping around the new Acton Centennial library. It's hoped the model will be on display here

Saturday

Matinee

2 p.m.

Thurs.-Fri.-Sat. - Mar. 30-31 Apr. 1

"Zebra in the Kitchen" -- Color

JAY NORTH - ANDY DEVINE

LAUGHING TWENTIES

LAUREL AND HARDY

Seturday Mattere 2 p.m.

COLOR AT ITS BEST FREE DEMONSTRATION CALL



SALES AND SERVICE 853-1057

Expanding program requires more income at Y, board told

executive was called on Thursday, March 16, in order to elect the 1967 officers.

Pat McKenzie was returned as chairman and Elmer Smithas treasurer. Phil Elliott comsecretary and recorded Bill Nelles as vice-chairman; programming under Ed Leatherland; finances for Bill Wilson; property care to Jake van der Kooy; world outlook through

Gary Bateman; and publicity and public relations to be undertaken by John Last.

menced duties immediately as was responsible for increased only answer," he declared.

> various sections of the premises was proposed and gener-

Commenting on finances, Elmer Smith announced that an ever-expanding program aiready totalling 19 hours a week expenses. Extra income is the

ally accepted:

with a special cake, and made

tal but her parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Glenn White, John St.,

hope she will be able to come

home to recuperate very soon.

ent residents of Acton met in

Toronto for an annual cele-

bration of the so-called "M.A.

G.S." The highlight of the

evening was the presentation

series and a beautiful orchid

for Mrs. Newton. Mrs. Dolly

Robinson flew from Montreal

A party of former and pres-

box of chocolates.

It was regretted that health had forced Guelph University student Carl Chadbourne to tender his resigna-

An old-timer in the sport, Mariennes Schuts is interested in starting a boxing program in the Y. The board welcomed the idea and hoped that suf-A scale of fees for rental of ficient interest would make it a sure-fire thing.

The meeting adjourned 10.45 p.m.

Personals

Friends are sorry to learn Mrs. Dean Leslie has return-Mr. Boyd Clarke is a patient in ed from a holiday spent at St. Toronto General Hospital. Petersburg, Florida.

Free Press

Mr. Charles Cutts returned home from hospital on Saturday, friends were pleased to

Miss Marjory Hall, who has a presentation to Judy Engel, spent the winter in Wingham friends presented her with a with her sister-in-law, has returned home.

Mr. and Mrs. Griffin Sprowl dent in Peterborough, Gay spent a few days last week with the former's sister and White was struck by a car and injured there recently. She is family at Ancaster. in-Peterborough Civic Hospi-

Tom Engel, son of the Rev. and Mrs. Dwight Engel, is a patient in the Sick Children's Hospital, Toronto, for further treatment.

Linda Braida, Carol Swackhamer, Sue Radford of Acton and students at Lakeshore Teachers' College are writing exams this week.

to Mr. and Mrs. Syd Newton of a silver two-tier cake stand and cut glass bowl, on the occasion of their 25th wedding anniversary. Flowers and boutonnieres of white carnations were given by Caroline Nur-

The merchants listed are Petty's Garage, Rockwood; Root Hardware, Rockwood; Saunder's Bakery, Rockwood; Rich's B.P. Service east of Acton; with eight others who also sell the Free Press each week, Kingwell barber shop, Rockwood; Meadows B.A. service, Rockwood; Rick's snack bar, Rockwood: Jennings' General store, Haltonville: Stratton-Dupuls general store, Brucedale; Silvercreek general store, Silvercreek: Robertson's Market-

eria, Ospringe and Kelly's gen-

eral store, Rockwood.

especially for the party. Oceans cover 71 per cent of the earth's surface and produce 90 billion pounds of food

H. S. HOLDEN OPTOMETRIST 36 Cork St. East GUELPH

Phome TA 2-7150

A. L. Riemer Equipment Company PLUMBING - HEATING CONTRACTOR

-- SPECIAL SPRING PRICES

HOT AIR OR HOT WATER HEATING AND

AIR CONDITIONING INSTALLATIONS For Prompt Service Call Acton 853-0640 or Guelph 821-2264

Fully Licensed on Plumbing and Heating, Gas Fitting and Oil Burner Service

Business Location 17 Mill St. W. Behind Acton Eze Wash - Below Denny's Insurance

After convalescing at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Tom Watson and family, Mr. Ray Watson returned Tuesday to his home at Grimsby.

At their regular Saturday morning meeting, the United After the Holy Week church Church Explorers had a party service Sunday evening, Dr. and Mrs. Crawford Smith of Guelph, Rev. and Mrs. Dwight who is moving to Orillia. Her Engel and the Rev. Gammon were entertained at the home of the Rev: and Mrs. A. H. Mc-A first year university stu-

> OZITE INDOOR - OUTDOOR

"The All-Purpose" CARPET USE ANYWHERE

SPECIAL

\$6.95 IN SIX COLORS

WALKER'S HOME FURNISHINGS 127 Weelwich St.-Guelph

Acton 853-0640

PHONE 822-3438

her association now that she is living in Acton.

there is

Mrs. Bob Kerr

heads Juniors

On March 17, 18 and 19 sev eral Junior Farmers from Hal-

ton county were delegates at Guelph conference of the Jun-

for Farmers' Association of On-

tario held at the University of

Guelph, Mrs. Bob Kerr, who

was chairman of the confer-

ence on Friday afternoon, at

the annual meeting was elect

ed president of the Junior Far-

Through the weekend ap-

proximately 500 Junior Farm-

ers across Ontario made many.

friends and enjoyed listening

Guesta of Mr. and Mrs. Bob

Kerr during the weekend and

attending the conference were

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Corfield

of R.R. I Belleville and Miss

Margaret Balley of Oklahoma,

who was representing the

The new president, who

moves up from the post of

vice-president, was very active

in Junior Farmer activities be-

fore her marriage last fall to

Bob Kerr, and is continuing

to-wonderful speakers,

Grange of the U.S.A.

mers' Association of Ontario.

Welcome Wagon International, will over 5,000 hostesses, has more than thirty years experience in-fostering good will in business and community life. For more information about . . .



Phone 853-0945 WELCOME NEWCOMENS! Use this coupon to let Wame Address () Please have the Wel-come Wagen Easter call io The Acton Free Frant.

I already subserible to The Acton Free Frant.

The Acton Free Frant.

Fill cut coupen and mail to Circulation Dept., The Acton Free Prace.

Business as Usual

The Residence Only of A. L. Riemer Has Been Changed to Guelph

Business is Being Conducted in Acton As Normal

Your Patronage is Greatly Appreciated

A. L. RIEMER

Guelph 821-2264

Lovell Bros. Modern Meat Market

BONELESS - ROLLED - PRIME RIB ROAST

WING ROAST 89:

MAPLE LEAF - RINDLESS - 1-16. PK. **BACON**

FRESH - LEAN

CHOICE

Ground Chuck 65:

Phone 853-2340

DARY DELIVERY